South Bondi / Watson Precinct Minutes

	Meeting Date:
	Wednesday 13th August 2008

	Location:
	Waverley Council Chambers Bondi Rd.

	Meeting Opened:
	7.35 pm

	Waverley Council:
	Councillor Ingrid Strewe (Mayor), Councillor Tony Kay, Councillor Dominic Ka, Bobbi McIraith, 

	Residents:
	See Attendance List


Robyn Fabiano convened this meeting as Ludovico Fabiano, a candidate in the Local Government elections, was asked to vacate the position.
1           Minutes of Previous Meeting

Traffic lights at Bondi Rd / Ocean St intersection were the result of a complaint from the Penkivil St Precinct that the RTA supported. It was requested by the Meeting that the Council ask the RTA to ensure the traffic lights along Bondi Rd are synchronised.
Waverley Council intended to look into traffic control at the northern end of Ocean St north after the Local Council elections.
2           General Business

2.1       Presentation by Bobbi McIlwraith on the Council’s Three Beaches Strategy included: a three year review alcohol free zones at and around Bondi, Tamarama and Bronte Beaches. A plan for Christmas and New Year celebrations similar to that implemented in 2006. The theme would be “My Bondi Summer of Love”. To cover the work involved, Waverley Council would receive a percentage of the admission charge for planned events at Bondi and Dudley Page Reserve.
For its “My Bondi Summer 2007” campaign, Waverley Council won an Excellence in Communications Award at the 2008 NSW Local Government Awards.
Sculptures by the Sea is predominantly funded by sponsorships and grants. Waverley Council provide an “inkind” service to this event because it is provides a benefit to the community. The key question for events proposed in the Waverley Council area is : what benefit are you bringing to our community?
2.2              All candidates present standing for election made three minute presentations to the meeting.
2.3              Precinct Boundaries. The Council Ward boundaries were finalised and Precinct boundaries would be discussed by the next Council. The number of voters in Wards must be within 10% of each other. Three people were opposed to Precinct boundaries aligning with Ward boundaries as that would put them with Bondi Beach Precinct with whom they did not share the same issues.  The rest of the meeting were indifferent to the proposal.
2.4              The Mayor (Ingrid Strewe) reported on the following:
There was no report on the Combined Precinct Meeting as awaiting for all Precincts to report back.
The Council had received over 100 objections to the Scarborough House DA and the DA has been deferred to give The Benevolent Society an opportunity to re-submit its plans. Any re-submission would be open for public comment.
In 2010 Special Uses Zonings will revert to surrounding codes.
On Birrell Street, the Land and Environment Court had decided to allow development of the site but not to extend Birrell St into the parkland. The Council has applied to the Minister to turn the unmade oppart of Birrell St into parkland. 
The use of temporary buildings behind the Bondi Surf Club was covered in the Bondi Park Plan of Management.
The proposed Waverley Park Grandstand was out on public exhibition.
The buildings in Tamarama Park were under review.
 
Meeting closed: 9.20 pm
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